

LWGA BOD MINUTES 4/1/2013


LAMORINDA WINEGROWERS ASSOCIATION (LWGA) 
April 1, 2013, Moraga Barn
MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MINUTES
7:15 p.m., March 4, 2013
I.  Call to Order

Susan Captain, President, called the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m. and completed roll call.

Attending:

· Susan Captain, President
· Carol Haag, Secretary
· Tim Wedlake, Treasurer

· Bill Scanlin, CIO/Board Member

· Tony Inzerillo, Board Member

· David Rey. Board Member
· Larry Thal, Board Member

· Leslie Ward, Board Member
Not in Attendance:

· Saied Nazeri, Vice President

· Dave Parker, Past President

II.   Approval of the March 4, 2013 BOD Meeting Minutes 
Carol Haag made the motion to approve the March 4, 2013 BOD Minutes. Bill Scanlin seconded the motion and they were approved unanimously.  
III. President’s Report 
Ms. Captain asked Dave Rey to provide an update on the filing of the AVA Petition.  She then turned the meeting over to Mr. Rey to lead the discussion.
IV. AVA Report  

Mr. Rey began the discussion with a status of the Petition and remaining items that needed to be completed before filing. (See accompanying AVA Committee Report in Minutes binder.)  Mr. Rey announced that the Petition was completed, but hadn’t been filed, as a request had been made by the Bruzzone family regarding its Indian Valley property and the AVA boundaries.  According to Mr. Rey, the AVA cuts across some 120 acres of the Bruzzone property and Dave Bruzzone requested the LWGA take another look at the map to see if the remaining acres could also be included.  The Bruzzones had done a feasibility study that utilized the CIMIS weather station in Moraga and a USDA NCRS Web soil survey. Mr. Rey and Mr. Bruzzone toured the property and Mr. Rey offered to submit the request and feasibility study to one of the geologists, who had worked on the report.  It would be up to him to determine if the 120 acres would be included or not.  (Note: Later that evening after the Board meeting, Mr. Rey e-mailed the Board to let them know that Geology Professor Mike Oskin had agreed that the property in question would be added to the AVA map.) Mr. Bruzzone indicated that they were very interested in becoming Benefactor members of LWGA and to pay for any AVA map changes.  
Exhibit M of the AVA Petition:  Mr. Rey announced that Exhibit M had been updated and asked if there were any more names to add. Ms. Captain indicated that she had another name to add to the list – Dan Fishbein of Lafayette with some 400 vines.  It was also suggested that a member application be sent to the Bruzzones. It was noted that Member Bill English was sending a check.  Treasurer Tim Wedlake stated that five people not on Exhibit M had paid, some on the list had paid membership dues, but not AVA assessment and Dennis Carlton had just been asked for an AVA assessment.  It was suggested that Mr. Wedlake send invoices to those on the list (Exhibit M) who haven’t paid or partially paid.  Mr. Scalin offered to check the spreadsheet and put the latest membership on the Web site. Mr. Rey offered to populate an AVA blog.    

Expanded AVA Committee Membership:  Mr. Rey announced that the AVA Committee has been expanded from four to six members, with the addition of Bill English and Vlatka Bathgate.  The Committee now has two Board members and four non-Board members.  The Committee met on March 26 to plan how to pursue the new focus on promoting quality improvement in the grapes and wines that will be recognized as from the Lamorinda AVA.  Key items include:
· Focusing on the commercially available wines

· Engaging Vineyard Manager Roberto Corona’s support in LWGA’s efforts

· Additional education for growers, from a winemaker’s perspective, if their vineyards are being properly maintained in order to make the highest quality wines possible
· Organizing benchmarking trials among wines made from Lamorinda grapes

A discussion followed among the Board members with Board members in general consensus with items two, three and four.  Tony Inzerillo voiced some concern about item one, saying that he believed that all of LWGA’s winemakers might benefit, rather than just the commercially available wines.  Mr. Rey asked if the Board was comfortable with the direction of the AVA Committee and Board members agreed in the affirmative.       

V. Membership

The Board discussed membership and the need to recruit non-members to members.  It was determined that some 20 people needed to be converted in a membership drive.  Mr. Inzerillo volunteered to take on the Membership drive.  

VI. Strategic Planning Committee
At the March 4 Board of Directors meeting, the Board approved the formation of a Strategic Planning Committee in guiding the organization forward, particularly with the potential AVA designation.  The Committee includes: Ms. Captain and Messrs Parker, Scanlin and Thal. Ms. Captain was appointed chairperson.  Mr. Rey suggested that the Committee start initially with a series of questions in order to determine direction, priorities, etc.  The Board decided to wait on the membership drive until the Committee had first met to determine direction.  
VI. Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Tim Wedlake asked for suggestions on membership dues to bring in more revenue.  It was suggested that a discounted second year payment might assist in bringing in revenue now and serve as an incentive to the membership to pay early.  Dr. Thal made that motion that for individual memberships the first year dues would be $50 and for those renewing for two years and paying in advance, the second year would be $95.  Ms. Captain seconded the motion and it passed unanimously; Dr. Thal made the motion that for family memberships the first year would be $90 and the second year renewal paid in advance would be $165. Mr. Rey seconded the motion, with only Mr. Inzerillo voting no. There was no action item discussed or approved in moving forward with the membership pricing.

VII. Other Meeting Business  

Organization Name and Logo -- Dr. Thal brought up the point that the Lamorinda Wine Growers Association name and its acronym LWGA appeared in various forms on documents and other public collateral.  Dr. Thal made the motion that the name be officially Lamorinda Wine Growers Association and the acronym LWGA and that the new logo design be slightly modified to tone down what appeared to be a large bird at the top of the logo.  Mr. Scanlin seconded the motion and it was approved unanimously.   
April 28 General Meeting – The General Meeting will be held fro 3-6 p.m., April 28 at Mr. Rey’s Reliez Valley Vineyard in Lafayette, with Jacob Christfort, president of Ranch Systems, as the guest speaker.  Agenda items include: AVA Update, AVA map and Treasurer’s Report.  It was suggested that Joe Grillo host the July 28 General Meeting and Ms. Captain volunteered to contact him.  
2012 Unfinished Business, Follow-Up Business, To Do List
Actions

 1. A Commercial Wineries Committee Formed to Create an Executive Plan. Mr. Ward made the motion and Mr. Rey so moved.  It was passed unanimously. Mr. Parker will put together a Financial Plan.

2.  Preparing a White Paper for use in AVA fundraising and membership drives.  Mr. Scanlin offered to put an initial document for input by the BOD on googledocs.  Mr. Scanlin and Ms. Haag offered to edit the completed document.
3.  E-mail Welcome letters to new LWGA Members – Ms. Captain and Mr. Scanlin.

IX. Adjournment

Dr. Thal made a motion to adjourn.  Mr. Inzerillo seconded. The motion was unanimous.  The meeting adjourned at 9:04 p.m.  The next BOD meeting is scheduled for 7 p.m., Monday, May 6 at the Barn. 
MEETING ADJOURNED
PREPARED BY CAROL A. HAAG, LWGA SECRETARY

__________________________________
Date_________________________
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